July 22, 2002

Mr. Randy Hetman DAR/Construction Manager Shell Canada Limited 400 - 4th Avenue, S.W. P.O. Box 100, Station M CALGARY, AB T2P 2H5

Dear Mr. Hetman:

INTERIM ABANDONMENT AND RESTORATION PLAN

The Northwest Territories Water Board has reviewed the revised Interim Abandonment and Restoration Plan as submitted to the Board on June 10, 2002. The Board approves this Interim Abandonment and Reclamation Plan for Camp Farewell.

If you require further assistance, please contact this office. For enquiries of a technical nature, contact Ms. Sarah Aho at (867) 669-2402 or Mr. David Milburn at (867) 669-2650 of the Water Resources Division.

Sincerely,

Gordón Wray

Chairman

N.W.T. Water Board